
 
SHIRE OF CHRISTMAS ISLAND 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

33/20     26 August 2020 

 
 

CANCELLATION OF TERRITORY WEEK COVE DAY ACTIVITIES  
 

 
Due to the COVID-19 constraints on community activities that require strict 
adherence to social distancing and contact tracing at large public events and 
recognising the difficulties in applying those measures at an event like Cove Day, 
Council passed the following resolution at the Ordinary Meeting of Council held 25 
August 2020. 
 
“That the community be advised by Public Notice that Territory Week Cove 
Day will not be held this year due to COVID19 restrictions.” 
 
While the Shire recognises this decision will be a disappointment to many Christmas 
Island residents, it is done in the interest to keep us all safe during this time of 
COVID-19. 
 
The Shire looks forward to the 2021 Cove Day activities when we can all possibly 
celebrate and enjoy that day together as a community in a post COVID-19 
environment.  
 
For further information please contact the Manager for Community Services, Olivier 
Lines on 9164 8300 Ext 233. 
 
 
 
David Price 
Chief Executive Officer 
 
 


